	 HAWKER COLLEGE MI Group NEWS

Semester 1  – Week  2   Monday 9th February 2015


	Name our Bakery


Help us name our Bakery. The Hawker College Bakery needs a name. Please give your suggestions to our Year 12 Coordinator Rachel or leave it under her door in the DEN. We look forward to hearing your suggestions. All suggestions must be made by Lunchtime on Thursday
	Vanuatu Trip 2015


Hawker College is again running an amazing trip to Vanuatu in September. It includes snorkelling, scuba diving, boat trips to beautiful pristine coral, as well as visiting local villages and markets and getting to know the Vanuatu culture and people. If you would like to find out more about this trip, collect an information sheet from the PE staffroom and put your name down on the list of interested students. Come and see Alana McGee in the PE staffroom.

There is a meeting on Wednesday at the beginning of lunch for all interested students in PE1
	Scuba Diving


If you have ever watched the nature shows on TV where you see the amazing sea creatures and would like to experience this yourself, come and learn to scuba dive while at Hawker College where you are supported and assisted through the whole process. It is a life changing activity. See Alana in the PE staffroom and put your name down. There is a meeting on Wednesday at the beginning of lunch for all interested students in PE1.    Outdoor education this semester includes surfing, snorkelling, scuba diving, horse trekking and a multisport trip. If you missed last week’s meeting come down to the PE staffroom for more information.
	SLG


The student leadership group meets each Thursday afternoon and is involved in some major events around the college such as the formal. Make your year the best ever and see Richard in the Arts staffroom or come to the Hawkes’ Nest on Thursday at 1:45 pm.

	St Vincent de Paul Door Knock Appeal


Are you interested in doing some community service? If you would like to gather some friends and take part in the annual door knock appeal please see the Year 12 Coordinator Rachel for more information. This will align to a 0.1 point.
	USI – UNIQUE STUDENT IDENTIFIER


If you participate in vocational education or may participate in short courses that have competencies involved across the year, we need you to generate your USI and bring the number in to Robyn in the Den.

Step 1 : Go onto www.usi.gov.au  to create your ID. 

Step 2: Provide the relevant ID (drivers licence, Medicare, passport ID. Birth certificate)

Step 3: Complete the steps then when the number is generated email a copy to yourself.

Step 4: Bring in the copy then date and sign when you give it to Robyn in the Den.

	Year 12 2015 Hoodie


The Year 12 Hoodies are in the building!!! Collection will be today at lunchtime in the Murranji Theatre. If you ordered a hoodie last year please be prompt to collect it. If you did not order a hoodie but would like one, we will be doing a re-order- stay tuned for more information in the next couple of weeks.
	Student Leadership and SWAGs at HWKR


Student Wellbeing leadership and Action Groups (SWAG's) are an important part of our student voice and school culture focus at HWKC. In past years successful groups such as GAIA (Environmental Group), SIA (Gender Equality Group) and the Mental Health promotion group have had significant student membership and have contributed to many positive improvements around our school and in our community. 

Group membership can accrue points towards Year 12 certification, can build positive relationships and connections within the Hawker community and can galvanise like-minded peers to take action on issues that matter to you!

If you would like to join an established group or start a new initiative at HWKC this year come up to the DEN and see Crystal and/ or sign up on the lists published outside her office. 

More information about SWAGs is available from your MI group teacher – please ask for SWAG information today.  Get involved.
	The ‘Hawks Nest’ Student Wellbeing Space at Hawker College is open for student business.


Q: What is it? 

A: The small room directly opposite the Careers suite and alongside the Drama Room.

Q: What is it for?

The space has many purposes including:

•
A hang-out space for students to chat, relax and build connections with peers

•
A place to play – board games/ X-Box Kinect games 

•
A place to meet for student –leadership and action groups including the SLG, Gaia, The Mental Health group etc

•
A time out space for high mental health needs identified students to use when they need a break from class 

Who can use it?

A: Any student with a free line. Students just need to follow the processes for use below 

1.
The room is accessible to students from the start of each day - see a DEN or Careers staff member to open the door if it is locked. 

2.
To use the X-Box Kinect see Carmel, Chontel, Crystal, Robyn, Frank or Jenny. For keys to unlock the X-Box cabinet 

3.
Students will need to leave their ID card with the staff member during the time they use the X-Box which will be returned when the equipment has been returned and locked away safely.

4.
Leave the room in a clean and orderly fashion after use to ensure that it remains accessible and useful for the wide student body that it is designed for.

5.
Be respectful of the needs of others in the space at all times- Enjoy!
	Like us on Facebook


Like us on Facebook to stay connected and be updated on important notices/exciting opportunities that arise.
	Sport Notices


•
Cricket players needed for Thursday Afternoon sport. Even though it’s a boys competition girls are permitted to play. See Tony Hilton (Learning resource Centre) or Bryce Anderson (PE staffroom).

•
Basketball Trials will be held Tuesday lunchtime in the gym.

•
Boys Rugby League – student’s interested need to see Mark Greer in PE staffroom.

•
More girl players are needed for basketball. See Tony Hilton (Learning resource Centre) or Bryce Anderson in PE staffroom.

•
Please ask students to compete either the paper form or QR code (web based) expressions of interest on the back of the paper form (some may need to down load the QR reader app to their phone). Please collect all the completed forms and return them to Bryce Anderson or Tony Hilton or the DEN.  

Expression of interest for weekly college sport
         Expression of interest for one day college sports
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	A Date with a Book


Nothing to do for Valentine’s Day? Come to the Library on Wednesday, Thursday or Friday this week to have “A Date with a Book”. See the Library staff for all the details!
	Snorkelling


Would you like to learn to snorkel in the pristine waters of Jervis Bay with experienced snorkel instructors? Be able to explore the rocky shoreline for unique creatures and spend some quality time with your friends.  

See Laura in the PE staffroom for more details

	Surfing LINE 9


For those who have put their name down, and for anyone still interested in the surf camp in term 1, there will be a meeting at lunch time tomorrow Tuesday the 10th at 1:00pm.  It is a compulsory meeting.
	Outdoor Education – Surfing Line 9


Lunch time meeting this Tuesday 10th at 1:00pm to go over class details and times.  
	Careers News Week 2


Australian Institute of Personal Trainers Indigenous Scholarships 2015

Applications are now open and close Fri 13th March

The Australian Institute of Personal Trainers is offering two indigenous scholarships valued at over $5000 each to a female and male applicant from the Indigenous Community in 2015. Successful recipients will receive free tuition in the Certificate IV in Fitness – Complete Personal Trainer, enabling them to start their careers in personal training.  

http://www.aipt.edu.au/indigenous-scholarship/
Hairdressing Course - Are you interested in a program that will provide hands-on training in hairdressing skills? Do you enjoy looking good, improving your personal presentation and developing new skills? Want to improve your employment chances in retail or service industries? If so, this program is for you.   Duration: 6 weeks - 2 days a week - Wednesdays and Thursdays. End Date: Thursday 2 April 2015 Outcome: working towards gaining competencies in certificate II and possible ASBA.   If you are interested in either of these please see the Careers Team for more details
